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future digital age. This restructuring positions the Library to develop new strategic 
directions to support the learning and research priorities emerging from the 
University’s forthcoming Academic Plan.” 
(http://library.queensu.ca/files/QULRAP.pdf, p.1) 

During 2010-2011, implementation of the new organizational structure and other 
recommendations of the Restructuring Action Plan were begun, including 
development of a staffing plan.  Technical services relating to acquisitions and 
management of information resources were reorganized with a focus on electronic 
services.  Librarians will maintain liaison responsibilities for particular academic 
departments while several new cross-campus specialists roles have been 
established. Staffing of new roles has occurred through reassignment.  

(II) STUDENT COMMUNITY  

The committee observed that the Library as a location and provider of service to all 
students offers opportunities to build a sense of community amongst students.  The 
following initiatives are but a few examples. 

Queen’s Learning Commons (QLC): The QLC celebrated its 5th anniversary in the Fall 
of 2010.  The QLC was developed to provide a collaborative learning space to 
support students by bringing together academic services from several university 
units in Stauffer Library. This year the QLC partners engaged in a strategic planning 
exercise to identify new directions for this ongoing collaboration. 
http://www.queensu.ca/qlc/index.html 

Inquiry@Queen’s Undergraduate Research Conference: Students and faculty from 
departments across Queen’s came together March 10-11 at this 5th annual 
showcase of independent or course-based undergraduate research. As one of the co-
leaders in this initiative, the Library will be examining ways of ensuring its long-
term sustainability. http://www.iatq.ca/conference.html 

Live-in for Literacy: This student initiative began at Queen’s six years ago in Stauffer 
Library and is now an annual event at university campuses across the country. This 
year students at ten universities participated, raising approximately $40,000 to 
build libraries in Nepal.  http://www.liveinforliteracy.com 

 (III) BUDGET  

Over the past few years the Library has undergone considerable reorganization to 
reduce costs. Through its participation in the Canadian Research Knowledge 
Network (CRKN), the national consortium that negotiates for electronic resources, 
and other consortia, the Library has been able to acquire resources at considerable 
savings.  
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of 17 positions over the past two years. This is in addition to 16 positions closed 
since 2004-05. Between 1995-96 and May 2011, the Library’s staff has been 
reduced from 180 to 120 positions.  

According to current budget targets this will need to be further reduced by 12 
positions in the next two years. By 2012-2013 the Library staff will have been 
decreased to 110 positions, a 40% drop in size from 180 positions in 1995-96. 
During the same time enrollment has increased; for example, between 1998 and 
2008, there was a 47.5% increase in doctoral students and a 41.1% increase in 
master’s students.  Enrollment increases result in greater demands on Library 




